
II want to start this month's letter with a sincere and deep felt thank you to all the families in the St.

Joseph community. The new year has started off very smoothly and any issues have been able to

be addressed quickly and efficiently. It is thanks to the hard work of our parents, students, and staff

that have helped with the great start to the school year. I also wanted to acknowledge Mrs. Wilson,

who was new to us last year and I neglected to mention her in our September newsletter. Mrs.

Wilson came to us from St. Paul in Lethbridge and has been a great addition to our SJS family.

At St. Joseph School we are really trying to develop leadership amongst our students. Our junior

high leadership class is running our canteen, planning assemblies, taking pictures for the yearbook,

working in our elementary classrooms, and keeping a running tally of points for our house teams.

Our grade 1 students have also chosen to raise money for the Coaldale Food Bank through a

partnership with the Coaldale Bakery by selling “everything but the kitchen sink” cookies, watch for

this showing up on school cash online. These are just a few leadership opportunities our students

currently have and I am sure more will arise throughout the year as we continue to use our faith

plan message, Build! Pilgrims of Hope, as a challenge for each and every one of us to do something

to make St. Joseph School an even better place to work and learn. I am so excited to see the

growth in our students and our school community this year!

In addition to leadership skills we want to try and encourage independence for our students. To

help us with this I would really like to encourage all our parents to try dropping off their students at

the outside doors. Our teachers try to create a morning routine for their students so they can be

greeted warmly by their classroom teacher and begin their morning routine once they get into

class. It is challenging to develop these routines when we have too many extra bodies in the

hallways and the classrooms first thing in the morning. I want our parents to feel welcome in the

school and our staff is working hard to ensure open and frequent communication between school

and home. I hope you understand where we are coming from in regards to this and appreciate your

help in making sure all our students have a great start to the school day. Please reach out to me if

you have any questions or concerns regarding this.

We had our first parent council and friends of St. Joseph meeting last week. It was great to have so

many people out. It definitely added to the discussion and planning for the year. If you are

interested in being a part of either parent council or friends of St. Joseph please don’t hesitate to

reach out. The executive for both groups has been set for the next two years, however, additional

members at large are always welcome.

Finally I would like to highlight upcoming sacramental prep opportunities through St. Ambrose

Parish. First Reconciliation and first communion will be offered this year. If your child is eligible and

interested in any of these sacraments please connect with Sylvia Zalik through the St. Ambrose

Parish office (403-345-3400), or look for more details in the Church bulletin. We also have sign up

forms available here at the school

Have a blessed October
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Important Dates

Athletic Update

JUST A REMINDER TO PLEASE PAY YOUR CHILD’S SCHOOL FEES AS SOON
AS POSSIBLE . IF YOU HAVEN’T ALREADY SIGN UP FOR SCHOOL CASH
ONLINE, PLEASE CONTACT THE OFFICE AND WE CAN HELP! YOU CAN
PAY SCHOOL FEES, FIELD TRIPS, HOT LUNCHES AND MORE AND IT IS

VERY USER FRIENDLY AND A PAINLESS PROCESS.... I PROMISE!

Our St. Joseph athletes have had a busy September and much more to come in October. All
of our volleyball teams have begun playing league games and attended tournaments. Our

Cat’s Classic saw both our SV Girls and Boys teams compete and both represented our
school really well.  The boys were fortunate to win third place in our tournament and the
girls played some really competitive matches and demonstrated growth throughout the

tournament. Our JV Boys and Girls teams competed in the St. Mary’s Little Storm
Tournament in Taber. The coaches for both teams were very proud of our athletes and the
effort that they put forth. The SV Girls finished second in the Senator Gershaw tournament

and the grade 7 and 8 boys won the FLVT tournament. Way to go to all of our volleyball
players and coaches! Our athletes have also been practicing for the upcoming zone cross

country race taking place in Pincher Creek on October 11th. We have four athletes attending
this race and we wish them all the best. What a great start to our volleyball and cross country

seasons, we look forward to many more exciting matches and fun as the year continues. 

Thursday, Oct. 5- Thanksgiving Liturgy 10:54 am
Friday, Oct. 6- Wear Team Colours
Friday, Oct. 6- Terry Fox Run 11:00 am
Monday, Oct. 9- Thanksgiving Day- School Closed
Wednesday, Oct. 11- Cross Country Zones-Pincher Creek
Wednesday, Oct. 11- Subway Hot Lunch- Canteen Closed
Thursday, Oct. 12- Grades 6-9 to 8:45 am Mass
Friday, Oct. 13- Barnwell SV Boys VBall Tournament
Sunday, Oct. 15- Jagwear Store Closes
Wednesday, Oct. 18- Creative Hair Day
Wednesday, Oct. 18- Ice Cream Float Fundraiser for
Chalice
Thursday, Oct. 19- Grades 1-3 to 8:45 am Mass
Thursday, Oct. 19- Youth Choir Practice 11:45 am
Friday, Oct. 20- SJS PD Day- No School for Students
Friday, Oct. 20- Barnwell JV Boys VBall Tournament
Friday-Saturday Oct. 20-21- Big Storm Senior VBall
Tournament- Taber
Saturday, Oct. 21- Barnwell JV Girls VBall Tournament

Monday, Oct. 23- Divisional PD Day- No School for Students
Wednesday, Oct. 25- Wiebes Hot Lunch- Canteen Closed
Wednesday, Oct. 25- CEC Board Meeting 6:00 pm
Wednesday-Thursday, Oct. 25-26- JV Girls VBall League
Tournament- Providence Christian
Thursday, Oct. 26- Picture Retake Day
Thursday, Oct. 26- Grades 4-5 to 8:45 am Mass
Thursday, Oct. 26- Office Hours 3:30 pm
Friday, Oct. 27- Wear Team Colours
Friday, Oct. 27- School Assembly 11:00 am
Friday, Oct. 27- Youth Choir Practice 12:30 pm
Friday, Oct. 27- JV Boys VBall League Tournament- PBHS
Friday-Saturday, Oct. 27-28- SV Girls VBall League
Tournament- Coaldale Christian
Saturday, Oct. 28- SV Boys VBall League Tournament-  St.
Catherines
Sunday, Oct. 29- Youth Led Mass 4:00 pm
Tuesday, Oct. 31- Halloween- Classroom Activities in the
afternoon



TERRY FOX RUN
THE STUDENTS OF ST. JOSEPH SCHOOL WILL BE
TAKING PART IN THE TERRY FOX RUN TO BE HELD
ON FRIDAY, OCTOBER 6TH. THE STUDENTS WILL

WALK/RUN APPROXIMATELY 2KM AND RETURN TO THE
SCHOOL FOR A PRE-PURCHASED HAMBURGER AND BAG
OF CHIPS FOR $5. IF YOUR SON/DAUGHTER WOULD
LIKE A HAMBURGER AND BAG OF CHIPS PLEASE USE
SCHOOLCASH ONLINE TO PURCHASE. ALL PROCEEDS
LESS THE COST OF THE SUPPLIES WILL BE DONATED
TO THE TERRY FOX FOUNDATION. YOU CAN ALSO
DONATE TO THE TERRY FOX FOUNDATION USING
SCHOOLCASH ONLINE. ALL MONEY RAISED HELPS
SUPPORT CANCER RESEARCH IN CANADA. THE

STUDENTS WILL ASSEMBLE IN THE GYMNASIUM AT
11:00 FOR A SHORT PRESENTATION FOLLOWED BY
THE RUN/WALK AND THEN HAMBURGERS AND CHIPS
(MUST BE PRE-PURCHASED). PLEASE WEAR YOUR
FAMILY TEAM COLOURS TO EARN POINTS FOR YOUR
TEAM! THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING THE 2023 TERRY

FOX RUN!

Halloween 
It’s that time again. Costumes, candy and a little chaos ;)

It’s Halloween time again. Here is the laydown for the day. Kids
can come dressed in their costumes. Please refrain from your

child having weapons or drug paraphernalia as part of their
costumes. There will be a Costume parade at 12:18 followed by

classroom parties from 1:55-3:15. Individual teachers may reach
out with any snack help or suggestions. Can’t wait to see all the

wonderful costumes.

Youth Led Mass
St. Joseph School coordinates a Youth led Mass once a month at St.

Ambrose Church. Our first SJS coordinated Youth led Mass for this school
year will be on

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 29, 2023, 4:00 p.m.

We will need readers, greeters, gift bearers, altar servers, ushers, singers,
and musicians! Volunteer forms will be available at the SJS Office and

emailed to all parents.

All students and staff are encouraged to share their precious time and
talents for this special celebration. Please email your completed volunteer
form to Mrs. Mastel at mastelp5657@gmail.com or take a picture and text it

to her at 403-892-4207.

The choir will have two practices:

Thursday, October 19, 11:50 a.m. to 12:16 p.m. in the SJS Library, and
Friday, October 27, 12:22 to 1:22 p.m. in the Choir Loft at St. Ambrose

Church.  If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Pat Mastel at     
403-892-4207.

Give your hands to serve and your hearts to love.
Saint Teresa of Calcutta

Meet Mrs. Mastel.
She worked at St. Joseph School for 30

years before she retired! She now
continues to bless us with her musical

talents and leads the Youth Choir.

Thanksgiving
Join us in celebrating Thanksgiving here at the

school on Thursday, Oct. 5 at 10:54 in our
Thanksgiving Liturgy. Monday, Oct. 9 the school
will be closed as we all gather with our families

and loved ones for the holiday. 

October Hot Lunches
We have two great hot lunch days
planned for October. Wednesday, Oct.
11 Subway is in the house. To follow
on Wednesday, Oct. 25, Wiebes

Delicatessen will be on the menu. ALL
hot lunch items must be purchased
through school cash online and the

sale will close the week before. If you
have any questions, feel free to

contact the school.

Fall is finally here! Leaves and pumpkin spice lattes as far as the eye can see.....
Elementary students are back singing and playing together, and band students old
and new have received their instruments for the year. Noises are being made (sorry
parents), songs are being learned, and our first concert is right around the corner.

On the 31st from 2-2:30 we will host a short but sweet Halloween concert with
performances by the grade 3-5 classes. More details will be available closer to the

concert. 
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